REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
June 15, 2021

The second monthly meeting of Mansfield City Council met on
Tuesday, June 15, 2021 at 8:14 PM in the
Council Chambers of the City Building.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the audience.
Councilman Lawrence led the audience in prayer.
ROLL CALL: The following answered present at roll call: Burns, (Meier was excused from meeting - vote
was 8-0 yay), Van Harlingen, Davenport, Lawrence, Moton, Scott, Zader and Falquette.

There being no objections, the reading of the Journal and Correspondence was dispensed with.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Now have an opportunity to come forward and speak to council tonight.
We do have Mr. Lee Tasseff from Destination Mansfield and he is going to address council for a few
minutes. Mr. Tasseff if you notice...yep...you don’t have to get too close, thank you in advance.

LEE TASSEFF: No, Mr. President, thank you. My compliments on your technological advancements.
I’ve never heard clearer dialog in all the decades I've been through here. This is amazing. Even her mic
was picking up your stuff when you didn’t have yours on. I wanted to come and give you an update
before we go too deep into the summer time. I was online back in March this is pretty cool to watch this
will try not to get distracted all of beer before and it was kind of fun to go forward again one of the things
that we did you all got one of the first ones actually was our Visitor Guide and wouldn't tell you that after
three months of having it being distributed I can tell you that it's being received well it having to be
restocked faster than previous Visitor Guide which were ecstatic about the fact that the magazine more
the lifestyle look it draws people in as opposed to the more tourism oriented when we had before so we
that was a good outcome because we wanted to be at have a much more broad appeal and so far that
seems to be working also we need to do network with a different group of talent to do some of the things
we're about to do we park one of that one of the new Partnerships with Great Lakes publishing bigger
Ohio magazine Cleveland magazine long weekend they do sit magazine is also do a lot of work but I up
which is one of the things that Drew us to them and tell you that the partnership with them in conjunction
with tourism Ohio starting to pay off as well make over Ohio magazine Kingwood Center what does
pretty cool also they also published for the tourism Ohio State tourism office their tour plan you open up
and look inside the cover of a Tearaway map for young ladies from Mansfield out shopping in downtown
Mansfield made it on there so I can tell you it's working and having and having been in that pipeline
makes it easier for us to get stuff published our images of been using their social media campaigns have
been using some of their video campaigns we got new numbers partnership marketing Partnerships with
tourism Ohio to make our money go farther last week and also a story storytelling campaign in
conjunction with Kingwood tourism Ohio as well as coming up here shortly we did one last year but we
didn't make too much use the photo shoots last year cuz everybody had masks on and it was not we don't
want to wait until this year which we did we got several coming what we're doing is auditioning
photographers to Great Lakes publishing we're getting the other photographers we will probably have
close to three dozen new photo so we can put on our media library which is important going into next
year especially with implementing a new community brand we've the refresh a lot of things I got to do a
video on the bike trail in the works for its access to for Community every Trail has scenery but we've got
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access to 4 communities and now Kingwood it was important to show that visually and moving from
almost the first person point of view that's coming up soon we have had five loggers influences in here
some total they've got well over a hundred thousand followers and that's just on Instagram Facebook and
it multiplies a couple times to make sure we've got some more coming in as well but that's up that's up
and running has been since I've been here in March we've invested in a couple of websites for improving
their marketing capacity counts a lot of our members on marketing one of the unique Partnerships that
occurred was with Richland County foundation work with him in the past but there is something called a
Google AdWords grant program and if anybody's familiar with that is a grant program the Google puts
out for 501 ¢ 3 non-profit is thousand dollars of Google AdWords every month for a year so it's $120,000
of advertising Google AdWords Works where people are searching for your website for what they're
interested in. May find your website if some of those search words are in your homepage on your website
you show up at higher in a ranking you can purchase those add words those words are which means you
bid forms if you outbid others for him you go to the top of the list and you rank higher we wanted to do
when we couldn't do it we wanted to do it with to partner with two of you have to have an agency that
goes with this to create your campaign manage the campaign basically it's a good third one step removed
from you but you tap into their marketing expertise we look at it as building the capacity of a couple of
our remember we did that had a chat with the Richland County Foundation they said what if we created
the grant program so more nonprofits to jump it well 7 more did Foundation jumped in there that was just
approved Monday through the foundation board and now there's going to be 10 nonprofit so I imagine it's
going to be 1.2 million dollars in Google ad word campaign helping tours are mostly tourism oriented
non-profit Market to themselves and every time you think of anybody coming here for whatever reason
anybody getting positive attention your leveraging that for the community so you got all that working for
us as well as we asked to be included we're downtown Mansfield and RCBG our commitment to ongoing
commitment to transfer order to adapt what we know how to do into traditional Economic Development
so now you will be doing it for promoting downtown and RCBG will be using it at end in their realm
which is kind of cool to 15 month Hiatus it's going to be back hopefully by Paul we know what that is
been involved thank you 2 Covid has been good and bad with Kokomo's be bad but there's no good
partnership came out of it one of them was pulling together with the group called count on me or see
where first there was a campaign of the communicate to the community about protocol this one now is
about vaccinations maybe you've heard the radio commercials are also on digital audio there's a digital
campaign to maybe if you pulled up your website all that's happening now we are participant in it I don't
think we have been with that group had it not been for Covid do it again good outcome from it we're
happy to be a part of a contributing marketing expertise and some funds to it all end of the community it's
kind of a blueprint for how to communicate the next time there is a crisis that fits with this with his group
can do so again that's humorous and also counsel businesses had to do something different when you
walked into a place with the business had to follow certain rules now those are gone if you're going out
and because there's a lack of link is a labor shortage right now it's not meeting the demand it's out there
have a silly a comment like little patience maybe you're a little earlier where you're going to enjoy
yourself cuz I think the way the pent-up demand it was turned in our industry angry pent-up demand
meaning they were ready to go let's go I think people crowded into places and realize the rest of us
couldn't handle them at first starting to subside but if you go out have some patience and beyond that
you've got one of our you guys get to the a honor actually about seeing our Visitor Guide first you're also
getting there seeing or any reports first it just showed up in our office today so it just gives a recap of last
year you'll see a lot of pictures of Boston Mass Richland County Area Chamber of Commerce did
Richland County Strong fantastic idea it will go out and visit we visited dozens and dozens of our
members let everybody know through social media post and it was Amplified through the chamber does
as well if they were open for business they were taking care of the customers they were ready everybody
come out that's what you see a lot of highlights we didn't do a lot of things we normally do last year lot of
stuff we just been prepped for things were adding to this year and I can tell you that each month we get to
do a little bit more and it'll be it'll be more fun going in going into the end of the year with feel a lot more
secure about what's happening. And with that I’ll close for any comments.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Mr. Tasseff your chance up if you could hold because we may
have a couple questions. Mr. Lawrence?

JASON LAWRENCE: I don't necessarily have a question I just want to make it comment. I got to get
out finally and go to Kingwood Center and I was floored by what they've done since I've last been there
was a building that you can pass that along and continue to form of course you could continue to promote
that we have a demo Bill Jewell there and I'm glad that the trailing end in Kingwood of working together
so that's I don't know if that was you or that was green

LEE TASSEFF: I do know but I got the bike trail people together with the king would people to make
sure that they had the proper equipment for bench bike rack where to put the bike rack we backed up today
we all need to talk and to do it so that was a part of our ongoing Pikesville stuff but yes Kingwood was our
focus last year but we threw out tens of thousands of visitors guide with them on the cover cuz nobody used
it was a a lot of money out the door but that's there was and we put it back on the covers like you guys get
a do-over so first photoshoot has Kingwood end at the storytelling partnership is with Kingwood we got a
digital marketing campaign partnering with them they're a part of the Google AdWords stuff so yes they
big they get a redo and I'm much much bigger way than even we were capable of a year ago had Covid not
screwed up our industry.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. we have another comment that

DEBORAH MOUNT: This is Deborah Mount 114 Clifforook my other concern I wanted to bring to your
attention tonight is a few months back I had asked a question what happens to the remaining balance in the
safety fund at the end of the year when this was particularly pertaining to when I heard that they were down
I think 10 officers at the time now I think they're down 16 officers that should about 2/1 and 1/2 million
dollars and I was asked where does the money go and person I asked didn't know so I asked the finance
department pursued it further it goes back into the general fund my problem with that is there are two dozen
native levies that are specifically restricted what the funds can be used for there is no way to trace the money
from those levees once it is putting the fun to know exactly where it is going city does not have a mechanism
in place to track and keep that money from going in vagina pain cuz that is not allowed for love you money
to go into the general fund granted their reasoning from the finance department as well we substitute with
real money from the general fund into the safety of fun so theoretically they're taking it back out however
it would see right lady 0 if that was so because they only transfer to fill the gap which was not how it was
supposed to work when the levees were forced to the citizens it was not supposed to be planting money
coming that's what's happening there is money left over which tells me the city does not have a mechanism
in place preventing the restricted Levy dollars from being put in the general funds to my request to you
guys as to please put some place to protect the restricted dollars from being put where they are legally not
allowed to go there's no proof that can be given to me as a citizen that the tax dollars are going where they
legally have to go and I'm requesting with that be change so that we can know the tax dollars are going
where they legally have to go thank you

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you Ms. Mount. No further public comments? Committee
reports...no committee reports. Mr. Mayor would you like to address council?

MAYOR THEAKER: No Mr. President, I have nothing.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Director Ramey?

DAVE REMY: [ have nothing.

157



PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Director Brown?
CHIRS BROWN: No thank you.
END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We are going to legislation now. Mrs. Burns do you have any late bills?

SUSPEND RULES

LAURA BURNS: I do sir. I move with respect to bill 21-128 that the rule requiring legislation be
submitted by Monday at 4pm be suspended and that bill 21-128 be allowed on the floor this evening.
Seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: I have a motion and a second. Please vote electronically. Motion passes to
allow bill 128 on the floor tonight. Mrs. Burns anything else?

LAURA BURNS: I move with respect to all bills that come before council this evening that the rule
requiring reading on three different days be suspended and that each bill be read one time by title only.
Seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Ok, it’s been moved and seconded to move forward and we did 7-0 it
passes, thank you. Ok, top of the list tonight Mr. Van Harlingen 21-111.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 21-111 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded for 21-111. The clerk will read the bill.
AMY YOCKEY: Appropriating the sum of six thousand three hundred ninety-three and 59/100 dollars
(86,393.59) from the unappropriated Crime Lab Equipment Fund (#427) for the purpose of buying crime
lab equipment an declaring an emergency.

CRIME LAB EQUIPMENT PURCHASE

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-111 ORDINANCE #21-113
Appropriating the sum of six thousand three hundred ninety-three and 59/100 dollars ($6,393.59) from the
unappropriated Crime Lab Equipment Fund (#427) for the purpose of buying crime lab equipment an
declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-111 be read and placed upon the floor for second read,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is there any further discussion? Mr. Van Harlingen.

DISCUSSION: NONE
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JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-111 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote on 21-111. Bill carries
7t00.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen, 21-112.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-112 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will read the bill 21-112.

AMY YOCKEY: Appropriating the sum of seven thousand five hundred and 00/100 dollars ($7,500.00)
from the unappropriated Grant Fund (#224) for the purpose of purchasing DNA supplies, and declaring an
emergency.

DNA SUPPLY PURCHASE

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-112 RESOLUTION #21-114
Appropriating the sum of seven thousand five hundred and 00/100 dollars ($7,500.00) from the
unappropriated Grant Fund (#224) for the purpose of purchasing DNA supplies, and declaring an
emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-112 be read and placed upon the floor for final
consideration, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by
Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? Mr. Van Harlingen

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-112 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote for 21-112. Motion passes
7to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen, 21-115

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-115 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 21-115.

AMY YOCKEY: Adopting the Tax Budget of the Township of Mansfield, Richland County, Ohio, for
the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2022, and directing submission of the same to the County Auditor,
and declaring an emergency.

ADOPTING THE TAX BUDGET-TOWNSHIP

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-115 RESOLUTION # 21-115
Adopting the Tax Budget of the Township of Mansfield, Richland County, Ohio, for the fiscal year
beginning January 1, 2022, and directing submission of the same to the County Auditor, and declaring an
emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-115 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Is further discussion? Van Harlingen.

DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President, I move that 21-115 be placed on the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote for 21-115. Motion passes
7to0 0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen, 21-116.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you, Mr. President.  move that bill 21-116 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. 21-116 the clerk will now read please.

AMY YOCKEY: Adopting the Tax Budget of the City of Mansfield, Ohio, for the fiscal year beginning
January 1, 2022, and directing submission of the same to the County Auditor, and declaring an emergency.

ADOPTING THE TAX BUDGET-CITY

BY: MRS. MEIER

BILL#21-116 RESOLUTION #21-116
Adopting the Tax Budget of the City of Mansfield, Ohio, for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2022, and
directing submission of the same to the County Auditor, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-116 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? Hearing none, Mr. Van Harlingen.
DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President. I move bill 21-116 be placed on the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote 21-116. Motion passes 7
to 0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Scott 21-117

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you President. I move that bill 21-117 be read and placed on the floor for discussion.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 21-117.

AMY YOCKEY: Honoring Assistant Chief Joseph Petrycki upon his retirement from the
Mansfield Division of Police.

HONORING ASSISTANT CHIEF JOSEPH PETRYCKI

161



BY: MR.SCOTT

BILL #21-117 ORDINANCE #21-117

Honoring Assistant Chief Joseph Petrycki upon his retirement from the Mansfield Division of
Police.

Upon motion by Mr. Scott, that Bill 21-117 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion, seconded by
Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was
taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion or comments supporting Mr. Petrycki, Assistant
Chief? Hearing none, Mr. Scott.

DISCUSSION: NONE

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President. I move bill 21-117 be placed upon the floor for final passage.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Motion passes 7-0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Scott 21-118

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-118 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 21-118.

AMY YOCKEY: Honoring Officer Andrew J. Boor upon his retirement from the Mansfield
Division of Police

HONORING OFFICER ANDREW J. BOOR

BY: MR.SCOTT

BILL #21-118 ORDINANCE # 21-118
Honoring Officer Andrew J. Boor upon his retirement from the Mansfield Division of Police
Upon motion by Mr. Scott, that Bill 21-118 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion, seconded by
Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was
taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? Mr. Scott.

DISCUSSION: NONE

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-118 be placed upon the floor for final passage.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Cast your ballot please. Motion passes 7-0.
END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Scott, 21-119.

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-119 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 21-119.

AMY YOCKEY: Honoring Officer Orlando D. Chatman Jr. upon his retirement from the Mansfield
Division of Police.

HONORING OFFICER ORLANDO D. CHATMAN JR.
BY: MR.SCOTT

BILL #21-119 ORDINANCE # 21-119
Honoring Officer Orlando D. Chatman Jr. upon his retirement from the Mansfield Division of
gglc:z;otion by Mr. Scott, that Bill 21-119 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion, seconded by
Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was
taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? Mr. Scott.

DISCUSSION: NONE

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-119 be placed upon the floor for final passage.
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded please cast your ballot. Bill 21-119 passes 7-0.
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END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Scott, 21-120.

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-120 be read and placed upon the floor for
discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: The clerk shall read bill 21-120.

AMY YOCKEY: Honoring Officer Ronald A. Barnes upon his retirement from the Mansfield
Division of Police.

HONORING OFFICER RONALD A. BARNES

BY: MR. SCOTT

BILL #21-120 ORDINANCE # 21-120
Honoring Officer Ronald A. Barnes upon his retirement from the Mansfield Division of Police.
Upon motion by Mr. Scott, that Bill 21-120 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion, seconded by
Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was
taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? Mr. Scott.

DISCUSSION: NONE

PHIL SCOTT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-120 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. 21-120 please cast your ballot. Motion passes
7-0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Davenport 21-121.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-121 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk shall read 21-121.
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AMY YOCKEY: Approving reappointments by the Mayor to the Fair Housing Commission.

FAIR HOUSING COMMISSION REAPPOINTMENTS

BY: ALOMAR DAVENPORT

BILL #21-121 ORDINANCE # 21-121
Approving reappointments by the Mayor to the Fair Housing Commission.

Upon motion by Mr. Davenport, that Bill 21-121 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion, seconded
by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was
taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? I guess I’d like to mention Sharon Rawls for 71521
7142024 Chris Hiner 71521 7142024, that’s my.... I probably shouldn’t do that. But I think it’s important
to read those peoples name out for the record. Anything else Mr. Davenport?

DISCUSSION: NONE

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-121 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your ballot for the fair housing.
Motion passes 7-0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen 21-122.

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-122 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. 21-122 the clerk will now read.

AMY YOCKEY: Amending Chapter 177 (Public Arts Commission) of the Mansfield Codified Ordinances
of 1997, to correct the number of staggered appointments to the Public Arts Commission

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN
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BILL #21-122 ORDINANCE # 21-122
Amending Chapter 177 (Public Arts Commission) of the Mansfield Codified Ordinances of 1997, to correct
the number of staggered appointments to the Public Arts Commission

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-122 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? Thank you. Mr. Van Harlingen 21-122.
DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-122 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your ballot for 21-122. Motion
passes 7-0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen 21-123 please.

JON VAN HARLINGEN Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-123 be placed on the floor and be
read for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 21-123.

AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Safety Service Director to enter into an agreement with Whatman
Realtors & Auctioneers for the sale of surplus City property in accordance with Mansfield Codified
Ordinance Section 199.01, and declaring an emergency.

SALE OF SURPLUS CITY PROPERTY

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-123 ORDINANCE # 21-123
Authorizing the Safety Service Director to enter into an agreement with Whatman Realtors & Auctioneers
for the sale of surplus City property in accordance with Mansfield Codified Ordinance Section 199.01, and
declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-123 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? Hearing none. Mr. Van Harlingen.
DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-123 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your ballot for 21-123. Motion 7-0.
END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen 21-124,

JON VAN HARLINGEN Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-124 be read and placed on the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second, but I have a correction. On here it says final vote but we did not move
that forward for a final vote correct?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We have to read it, no vote.

AMY YOCKEY: Its caucus and first read.

STEPHANIE ZADER: It says final vote in the voting software, that’s why I pointed that out.

AMY YOCKEY: Oh...yea, yea, yea.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: So were not going to vote on it, were just going to read it.

AMY YOCKEY: I was just programed to...

STEPHANIE ZADER: ] just wanted to point that out, but I do second it.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Ok, so tonight were going to read only 21-124 The clerk will please read.
AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Safety-Service Director to enter into a contract with Getz Builders for
a design build project to build a training facility for City of Mansfield, Division of Police at 310 Miller
Parkway, Mansfield, Ohio, and declaring an emergency.

TO BUILD A TRAINING FACILITY

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-124 ORDINANCE # 21-124
Authorizing the Safety-Service Director to enter into a contract with Getz Builders for a design build project

to build a training facility for City of Mansfield, Division of Police at 310 Miller Parkway, Mansfield, Ohio,
and declaring an emergency.
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Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-124 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you, is there any further discussion on this read only tonight? Thank
you.

DISCUSSION: NONE
END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen 21-125,

JON VAN HARLINGEN Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-125 be read and placed on the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 21-125.

AMY YOCKEY: Appropriating the sum of two thousand one hundred and 00/100 dollars ($2,100.00)
from the unappropriated Safety Town Fund (#708) for supplies and equipment.

SAFETY TOWN SUPPLIES AND EQUIPMENT

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-125 ORDINANCE # 21-125
Appropriating the sum of two thousand one hundred and 00/100 dollars ($2,100.00) from the
unappropriated Safety Town Fund (#708) for supplies and equipment.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-125 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion? Mr. Van Harlingen.

DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-125 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your votes for 21-125. Motion
passes 7-0.
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END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen 21-126.

JON VAN HARLINGEN Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-126 be placed on the floor and be
read for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 21-126.

AMY YOCKEY: Appropriating the sum of thirty thousand and 00/100 dollars ($30,000.00) from the
unappropriated Court Costs Fund (#226) for the purpose of purchasing operating supplies.

PURCHASING COURT OPERATING SUPPLIES

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-126 ORDINANCE # 21-126
Appropriating the sum of thirty thousand and 00/100 dollars ($30,000.00) from the unappropriated Court
Costs Fund (#226) for the purpose of purchasing operating supplies.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-126 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further discussion. Mr. Van Harlingen 21-126.

DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-126 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your votes on 21-126. Motion passes
7-0.

END OF DISCUSSION
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Van Harlingen 21-127.

JON VAN HARLINGEN Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-127 be placed on the floor and be
read for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 21-127.
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AMY YOCKEY: Accepting a Community Corrections Act Grant in the amount of two hundred fifty-nine
thousand five hundred four and 00/100 dollars ($259,504.00), authorizing the Safety-Service Director and
any other appropriate City official, to execute a Subsidy Grant Agreement for Community-Based
Corrections Programs with the Ohio Department of Rehabilitation and Correction, and declaring an
emergency.

COMMUNITY-BASED CORRECTIONS PROGRAM

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-127 ORDINANCE # 21-127
Accepting a Community Corrections Act Grant in the amount of two hundred fifty-nine thousand five
hundred four and 00/100 dollars ($259,504.00), authorizing the Safety-Service Director and any other
appropriate City official, to execute a Subsidy Grant Agreement for Community-Based Corrections
Programs with the Ohio Department of Rehabilitation and Correction, and declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-127 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further comment, question? Mr. Van Harlingen.

DISCUSSION: NONE

JON VAN HARLINGEN: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-127 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your votes for 21-127. Motion
passes 7-0.

END OF DISCUSSION

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Our last piece of legislation with Mr. Davenport, 21-128.

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 21-128 be read and placed upon the
floor for discussion.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 21-128.
AMY YOCKEY: Authorizing the Richland County Growth Corporation on behalf of the City of Mansfield

to sell approximately 5 acres of land located in the vicinity of Airport West Road to Airport West I, LLC.,
and declaring an emergency.
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RICHLAND COUNTY GROWTH CORPORATION

BY: MR. VAN HARLINGEN

BILL #21-128 ORDINANCE # 21-128
Authorizing the Richland County Growth Corporation on behalf of the City of Mansfield to sell
approximately 5 acres of land located in the vicinity of Airport West Road to Airport West I, LLC., and
declaring an emergency.

Upon motion by Mr. Van Harlingen, that Bill 21-128 be read and placed upon the floor for discussion,
seconded by Mrs. Zader. The bill was placed upon the floor for final passage, seconded by Mrs. Zader. The
vote was taken and resulted as follows: Ayes: 7, Nays: 0

The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further questions or comments? Mr. Davenport 21-128.
DISCUSSION: NONE

ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 21-128 be placed upon the floor for final
consideration.

STEPHANIE ZADER: Second.

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Been moved and seconded. Please cast your votes. Motion passes 7-0.

CLOSING COMMENTS:

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: In closing, I was at Kingwood Center over the weekend. I participated in
their Sk event. I lived...(laughter). They have a very nice open connection now from the bike trail directly
into Kingwood Center, and you can access from the bike trail into Kingwood any time that they are open.
So, it was real nice. Is there any further comments to come before council this evening?

STEPHANIE ZADER: Move to close?

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Remember were on vacation for the first Tuesday of the month. And we
had a motion on the floor to close the meeting. Its been moved and seconded to close this meeting. All those
in favor say L

COUNCIL MEMBERS: I

PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We close the meeting at 8:46 pm, thank you.

END OF DISCUSSION

ADJOURN: Upon motion by Mr. Falquette, seconded by Mrs. Meier, and passed by voice vote, the
meeting was adjourned.
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Amy Yockey David Falquette
Clerk of Council President
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